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School Calendar Term 1 – February 

SUN  MON  TUES  WED  THURS  FRI  SAT  

14  15  16  17  18  19  20  

 School closed.   School closed.   School closed.   Swimming: 

PJS, 3CM, 1CB 
& 3NP 

Paper copy of 
the newsletter 

form due.  

 

SUN  MON  TUES  WED  THURS  FRI  SAT  

21  22  23  24  25  26  27  

 Swimming: PJS, 
3CM, 1CB & 3NP. 

Swimming: PJS, 
3CM, 1CB & 3NP.  

Swimming: 23H, 
4JR, 1GD, 2MC, 
1CB & 3NP.  

Swimming: PJS, 
3CM, 1CB & 
3NP. 

School photos.  

  

SUN  MON  TUES  WED  THURS  FRI  SAT  

28  1  2  3  4  5  6  

 Swimming: PJS, 
3CM, 1CB & 3NP.  

Swimming: PJS, 
3CM, 1CB & 3NP. 

Meet & Greet 
sessions.  

Swimming: PJS, 
3CM, 1CB, 3NP, 
23H & 4JR.  

Meet & Greet 
sessions.  

Swimming: PJS, 
3CM, 1CB & 
3NP. 

  

 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 
Dear parents and carers, 

 

As you will have no doubt heard, Victoria ends its five-day lockdown tonight as planned. This means 

that all students and staff will return to school tomorrow, Thursday 18th February. 

 

At this stage, I understand that the same guidelines will apply to schools as were in place last week.  

Parents can come on site, but not enter classrooms. If you need to meet with a teacher, we ask that 

you make an appointment through the office. When meeting we need to wear a mask.  

All parents on site for more than 15 minutes must sign in at the office. 

 

As further details come to hand, we will pass them on to you via our Facebook page and uEducateUs. 

 

Thank you all for your support and patience.  

Marcus Batt, Principal  

 

 

 

Phone: 5152 4662    Mobile: 0429 015 783   Fax: 5152 1792  

Email: lucknow.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website: www.lucknow-ps.vic.edu.au             Date: 17.02.2021 

 

mailto:lucknow.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.lucknow-ps.vic.edu.au/
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SCHOOL  INFORMATION SESSION TUTORING ï óLEARNING ENHANCEMENT 

PROGRAMô AT LUCKNOW PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Lucknow Primary School 2021 Learning Enhancement Model ï Tiered support for all 

students.  

 

When: 3.00pm-3.20 Thursday the 18th February 

 

Where :  PLT Room. ( Please sign in at the office and wear your mask on 

entering the room, ask for directions to this room at the office . Masks 

must be worn and we will observe social distancing. )   

 

Who: Any parents or caregivers who have questions or would like to discuss 

the ‘Learning Enhancement Program’ are invited to come along.  

What:  We will provide information on what our whole school approach to the 

‘Learning Enhancement Program’ will be in 2021.   
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FITNESS FANATIC  
Number of participants: Tuesday (62) & Wednesday (82) 

Distance ran and/or walked: Tuesday (109km) & Wednesday (122km) 

New members of the 10km club: Sabrina, Sophie, Melissa, Zaya, Georgia, Isabelle, Anna & Jack.  

New members of the 20km club: Jasper, Ruby, Nicholas & Charlie. 

New members of the 30km club: Kiara, Bridget & Emmett. 

New members of the 40km club: Owen. 

New members of the 60km club: Tom, Caleb & Ryder. 

New members of the 70km club: Tanner. 

New members of the 110km club: Ahren 

Debbie Dooley , Physical Education Coordinator  

 
PAPER COPY OF NEWSLETTER  

Newsletters can be accessed via our communication app uEducateUs or via our web page 

https://www.lucknow-ps.vic.edu.au/news-events/newsletter  If you would like a paper copy of the 

newsletter to be given to your child in the future please completer the form below and return to the 

school by Friday 19th February. Paper copies of the newsletter are provided to the eldest in the family. 

Thank you. 

 

 

 

Family Name:   ___________________________________________   

 

Grades my children are in: ___________________________________________ 

 

 

I will be using the uEducateUs for the newsletter   

(Paper copies will not be sent home) 

 

I would prefer to have a paper copy of newsletters.    

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

https://www.lucknow-ps.vic.edu.au/news-events/newsletter
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A GROWTH MINDSET  APPROACH TO 
LEARNING AND TEACHING MATHS  

In last week’s newsletter we unpacked what a growth 

mindset is. Hopefully your children were able to 

explain the importance of applying their ‘green’ brain 

or a ‘growth’ mindset to their learning.   

Remember students who apply a growth mindset are 

those who keep going even if the work is hard.  They 

are willing to make mistakes and continue to persist. 

As opposed to students with a fixed mindset (red 

brain) who tend to give up easily.  

A growth mindset is extremely important in maths. 

There has been plenty of research to suggest that 

anyone can learn maths and they can do this to quite 

high standards, as long as they are provided with the 

opportunities to do so.    

As staff, we need to provide students with challenge, 

so they can experience risk taking, learn from their 

mistakes and grow their brain! We also need to 

provide students with time to practise their new skills 

and apply this new knowledge to a range of different 

contexts to develop a deeper understanding. 

At Lucknow, we spend the beginning of each year 

revisiting the importance of a growth mindset and how 

this relates to maths. Our staff and older students 

have watched the following clip of Jo Boaler and her 

students reminding us of the four key messages to 

remember when learning/teaching maths.  Jo is a 

professor from Stanford University who has spent copious amounts of time researching brain growth in 

relation to mathematics. 

https://www.youcubed.org/resources/four-boosting-messages-jo-students/ 

In Junior grades we explore similar messages using short clips from Class Dojo featuring a funny 

character called Mojo! Find the link below to access these, they can be great conversation starters! 

https://ideas.classdojo.com/b/growth-mindset When watching these clips in class, they are 

accompanied by lots of rich discussion and are also great reference tools to come back to when 

students are feeling challenged or in the ‘Learning Pit’. 

As a school we strive for our students to be 

creative, confident and resilient learners 

who have a strong number sense.  We want 

our students to understand the language of 

mathematics and be able to apply their 

understandings in order to become efficient 

problem solvers.  A growth mindset is 

crucial for students and staff to achieve 

this. 

As parents, you can also help!  Look out for 

some great ‘dinner table’ conversation 

starters in and around growth mindset in 

this week’s newsletter! 

Emily Forbes , Maths Learning 

Specialist  

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youcubed.org/resources/four-boosting-messages-jo-students/
https://ideas.classdojo.com/b/growth-mindset
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SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY  

School Cross Country  and Fun Run/Walk Fundraiser  

This year we have decided to once again combine the School Cross Country with the Fun Run/Walk 

Fundraiser. This event will be held on Friday the 1 2 th  of March .  

 

Cross Country Information  

Children who are in the 5/6/7 and 8 year old age groups will run their course between 9.00am and 

10.30am and children who are in the 9/10/11 and 12 year old age groups will run their course between 

11.30am and 1.30pm.  

Please note ï Childrenôs age groups are determined by the age they are turning by the end 

of this year.   

 

Children who are in the 5/6/7 and 8 year old age groups will complete a course that will incorporate 

the large oval near the school car park and the football oval. Their finish line will be at the end of the 

line of trees that separate the large oval from the football oval. The order of racing for the first session 

will be as follows – 8y.o boys, 8y.o girls, 7y.o boys, 7y.o girls, 5/6y.o boys, 5/6y.o girls. 

 

Children who are in the 9 and 10 year old age groups will complete a course that is approximately 

2km’s in length. Their course will start on the track near the football oval and follow it around to 

complete the large oval. They will then go on a loop around ‘Hacks Track’ that will go past the rotunda 

and across the 2 small foot bridges before returning back up the track. The 9 and 10 year olds will 

then follow the track near the football oval again until they get to the line of trees that separate the 

football oval from the large oval. The finish line will be at the end of the line of trees. 

 

Children who are in the 11 and 12 year old age groups will complete a course that is approximately 

3km’s in length. Their course will start on the track near the football oval and follow it around to 

complete the large oval. They will then go on a loop around ‘Hacks Track’ that will go past the rotunda 

and across the 2 small foot bridges before returning back up the track. The 11 and 12 year olds will 

then follow the track near the football oval again and complete the large oval again. They will follow 

the track near the football oval for a third time until they get to the line of trees that separate the 

football oval from the large oval. The finish line will be at the end of the line of trees. The order of 

racing for the second session will be as follows – 12y.o boys, 12y.o girls, 11y.o boys, 11y.o girls, 10y.o 

boys, 10y.o girls, 9y.o boys, 9y.o girls. 

 

The children in all grades will have the opportunity to walk and run through their courses during Phys 

Ed sessions. It would also be extremely beneficial if children could do some extra running at home, or 

during Fitness Fanatics on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings, as training for the Cross Country/Fun 

Run. 

The first 6 children who cross the finish line in the 10, 11 and 12 year old age groups and the children 

who place 1st, 2nd and 3rd in the 9 year old age group will have the opportunity to represent the School 

at the Divisional Cross Country being held at Nagle College on the 26th of April. 

Parents are more than welcome to come and encourage and support children on the day (Covid 

restrictions permitting). 

Children will receive ribbons for placing 1st, 2nd and 3rd in their age groups and children will also receive 

house points for participating in the Cross Country.  

Children will receive 30 points for placing 1st, 20 points for placing 2nd and 10 points for placing 3rd. All 

other children will receive 5 points for participating in the Cross Country. Considering that this is also 

our fun run fundraiser, children will also receive a participation certificate, encouragement wristband, 

fluro headband and UV400 sunglasses. 

We look forward to a fun day of racing on Friday the 12th of March. 

Debbie Dooley , (Super Excited )  Physical Education Coordinator  
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How Does My Child Fundraise?  

Students have now received a Sponsorship Form which will assist in raising funds for the school. Please 

familiarise yourself with the five steps to supercharge your fundraising and how to order prizes. 

Students obtain donations in cash using the Sponsorship Form together with online fundraising.  

 

Students who raise as little as $10 or more will receive an incentive prize for their efforts. But why not 

aim higher? You have the option to choose up to five (5) prizes and this will set your fundraising goal. 

Family and friends are your greatest supporters, so ask them first for your support. You will reach your 

fundraising goal in no time.  

 

We have educated students on the danger of door knocking without adult supervision, and encourage 

you to reiterate this at home.  

 

Student Pr ofile Page  

Create a Student Profile Page at www. myprofilepage.com.au  which is unique to you. There are also 

some great features like recording your sponsorships and selecting your prize goal. The easiest way to 

help your child raise money is through online fundraising. Plus, you don’t have to worry about handling 

money. The average raised per student using online fundraising is $120.  

 

WIN A SHARE OF $70,000 WORTH OF FREE SPONSORSHIP DONATIONS.  Create a Student 

Profile Page at www. myprofilepage.com.au  and enter your unique code found on page five (5) of 

your Sponsorship Form to see if you’re an instant winner. Give your fundraising goal a kick start!  

 

How to Orde r Prizes?  

To reward your child for their efforts, they will receive incentive prizes based on the total amount of 

sponsorship dollars raised in cash, online, and if applicable, any FREE SPONSORSHIP DONATIONS  

won using the unique code on page five (5) of the Sponsorship Form. You have two options to place 

your prize order:  

 

1. Login or create a Student Profile Page at www. myprofilepage.com.au . Once the fundraiser has 

finished, click the ‘ORDER MY PRIZE’ button and then confirm your total amount raised and order your 

prizes, OR   

2.  Complete the back page of the Sponsorship Form and return to the school.    

 

Please note, all donations need to be finalised on or before Friday the  29 th  of March . Student prizes 

will be delivered shortly after.  

 

Thank you in advance for your participation, and happy fundraising!  

Debbie Dooley and Student Leadership Team  

 

http://www.myprofilepage.com.au/
http://www.myprofilepage.com.au/
http://www.myprofilepage.com.au/
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